Meeting Minutes

Western & Pacific Region Meeting

San Diego, California

January 16, 2005

The meeting was called to order by the region vice president, Eric Yamashige.  The 31 people in attendance introduced themselves.  This is excellent attendance with every state in the region represented.  The representatives from Guam and Japan were not able to attend.  A sign up sheet was distributed.  The WPR List Serve roster was circulated for the members to check their names and verify their e-mail address.  The Minutes from the summer meeting in Honolulu were presented and approved.  

Finance.  The balance in the checking account is $10,170.58.  Due to the change in the Secretary/Treasurer position, the 2004/2005 WPR state dues assessment statements were not distributed in July.  The Treasurer will send out these dues notices by the end of the month.  The dues statements for 2005/2006 will be distributed in the normal cycle.  

Everyone participated in the State and Practice Division reports.  Canadian registration is an important issue in the NW and Alaska.  Mathcounts is the main reason why many PE’s support and belong to NSPE in CA, OR, ID, MT, HI, & UT.  Arizona and Utah are reviving their state societies.  The Future Cities Program is a big hit in Idaho and Arizona.     

Mathcounts is still an open issue.  The national Mathcounts board does not understand that the local NSPE state chapters organize and run the Mathcounts program.  They think the school math teachers are the driving force and NSPE is not required.  The jury is still out on which direction this program will go.  The CNA Insurance Company, which was the major sponsor for Mathcounts, has dropped the program.   

The NSPE Leadership of Bobby Price, Kathryn Gray, Al Gray, and Heather Anderson came in for a pep talk and to thank everyone for their support and dedication.  John Mick and Bob Stanley came in to challenge the region to attend the Annual Meeting in Chicago, July 8 through 11.  They ask for volunteers and monetary contributions to support the legacy project.  

Sam Grossman, complete with tie, gave a warm up speech for the Future Directions Task Force presentation.  Bottom line, NSPE will focus on the PE only, not the engineering professional.

Forrest Braun of AK, led a discussion on the Pacific Northwest Economic Region Workforce Resolution.  This program by five NW states would offer comity with the Canadian Provinces of British Columbia and Alberta.  The national board has endorsed the idea – WPR did not support the idea.   It is up to the state registration board to develop the guidelines for this procedure.  

The Western & Pacific Annual meeting will be in Helena, Montana, November third through the fifth.  The annual business will be on Saturday, November 5th.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:30.  
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